## REDLANDS MESA WATER USERS, INC.

Joint meeting of Redlands Mesa Water Users BOD and Durkee Ditch BOD June 3, 2021

Meeting was called to order at 8:45 pm In attendance were:

## Redlands Mesa Water Users

President: Tom Meyers

Vice President: Bryan Klaseen

Directors: Dave Whittlesey, Lance Rundle Secretary/Treasurer: Debbie Christner Box Setter: Lawrence Mackendrick

## **Durkee Ditch**

President: Lou Bridges

Vice President: Wyatt Wilson Secretary/Treasurer: Kathy Bridges

Others present: Dave Wylde, Brad Burritt & Janet Quinn

The meeting was to discuss the distribution of water at the end of Redlands system, from Box LH-15 to the east. There is a small section of ditch where Redlands Mesa Water comingles with Durkee water.

Everyone agreed that a "Memo of Understanding" would be created outlining how this section of the ditch shall be administered, maintained and paid for. Joint communication regarding the area will also be mandated in the memo of understanding.

The Durkee Ditch Company will craft an initial draft "Memo of Understanding" and present to Redlands Mesa Water Users for consideration.

Debbie Christner, Secretary